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Proposed regulations for opportunity zones, pending OIRA 
review 

OMB’s Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA) has acknowledged receipt 
of proposed regulations from Treasury to provide guidance concerning capital gains 
invested in opportunity zones pursuant to provisions under the new U.S. tax law.  

According to OIRA, the proposed regulations were received for review on September 
12, 2018. Treasury regulations that are identified as “major” regulations are subject to 
review by OMB’s OIRA before issuance, pursuant to Executive Order 13771. Read 
TaxNewsFlash 

The U.S. Treasury Department and IRS would be expected to release the following 
proposed regulations once OIRA review is completed (according to information on the 
OIRA website): 

• RIN: 1545-BO53 - Capital gains invested in opportunity zones 

Background 

The new tax law in the United States (Pub. L. No. 115-97, enacted December 22, 
2017) provides for the temporary deferral of inclusion in gross income for gains 
reinvested in a qualified opportunity fund and the permanent exclusion of gains from 
the sale or exchange of an investment fund in a qualified opportunity fund held for at 
least 10 years. 

A qualified opportunity fund is an investment vehicle organized as a corporation or a 
partnership for the purpose of investing in and holding at least 90% of its assets in 
qualified opportunity zone property (which includes any qualified opportunity zone 
stock, any qualified opportunity zone partnership interests, and any qualified 
opportunity zone business property). 

https://home.kpmg.com/us/en/home/insights/2017/01/tnf-executive-order-to-reduce-regulations.html
https://www.reginfo.gov/public/jsp/EO/eoDashboard.jsp
https://www.reginfo.gov/public/do/eoDetails?rrid=128466
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The information contained in TaxNewsFlash is not intended to be "written advice concerning one or more Federal tax matters" 
subject to the requirements of section 10.37(a)(2) of Treasury Department Circular 230, as the content of this document is issued 
for general informational purposes only, is intended to enhance the reader’s knowledge on the matters addressed therein, and is 
not intended to be applied to any specific reader’s particular set of facts. Although we endeavor to provide accurate and timely 
information, there can be no guarantee that such information is accurate as of the date it is received or that it will continue to be 
accurate in the future. Applicability of the information to specific situations should be determined through consultation with your 
tax adviser. 

KPMG International is a Swiss cooperative that serves as a coordinating entity for a network of independent member firms. 
KPMG International provides no audit or other client services. Such services are provided solely by member firms in their 
respective geographic areas. KPMG International and its member firms are legally distinct and separate entities. They are not 
and nothing contained herein shall be construed to place these entities in the relationship of parents, subsidiaries, agents, 
partners, or joint venturers. No member firm has any authority (actual, apparent, implied or otherwise) to obligate or bind KPMG 
International or any member firm in any manner whatsoever. 
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